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ENROLLMENT UPDATE 

 
The UT enrollment continues to decline. As of yesterday, September 9, 2021, the total FTE 
enrollment is down 8.1% to 14,083. Undergraduate FTE is down 9.5% to 11,403. Ten years ago, 
the total FTE enrollment was 20,000. We have had a 30% decline in FTE enrollment over 10 
years. Our SSI payments from the State are based on FTE enrollment and are also declining. 
 

At the last Faculty Senate meeting (8/31/21), President Postel estimated the total FTE revenue 
losses since 2011 are $80 to $100 million. According to the UT Finance Office, the losses are 
closer to $120.5 million over 10 years based on tuition/fee losses of $78 million and SSI losses 
of $42.5 million. 
 
The current headcount enrollment is down 7.3% to 17,057. Undergraduate headcount is down 
8.4% to 13,180. 
 
A major contribution to the enrollment decline is the loss of 1,549 (11.9%) continuing students. 
This is headcount. We do not have an equivalent FTE figure.   
 
The UT 2021-2022 budget is based on an FTE enrollment decline of -6.5%. The current tracking 
of -8.1% represents a loss of about $3 million. Final FTE enrollment will be reported to the State 
next week. We will report final numbers in a newsletter as soon as received.  
 
Enrollment for Spring 2022 and Fall 2022 is also projected to be down. 
 
The FTE and headcount enrollments at BGSU, OSU, and Cincinnati are currently up and are also 
up over the past decade. Akron and Wright State have the largest enrollment declines over the 
past decade among the four-year Ohio public universities. UT has the third largest enrollment 
decline since 2011. 
 
In spite of our FTE and headcount decline, the UT General Fund Budget (Academics) has 
continued to generate surpluses. For the past two fiscal years (FY-20 and FY-21), the total 
surpluses were over $100 million. Much of this surplus is because of 160 low paid Lecturers 
who average $57,000/year, about $9 million of the $420 million academic budget. The 
Lecturers teach about 40% to 50% of the FTEs. The T/TT faculty are about $60 million of the 
budget. 
 
SSI is also a big factor in the surplus. SSI is over $100 million, about 25% of the General Fund 
Budget. Without SSI, Colleges would be running deficits. As noted, the SSI has been declining. 
 
The Administration has said for years that the budget is 80% or more employees. UT-AAUP 
faculty are only a small fraction of the total employees. Lecturers and T/TT faculty are less than 
about 17% of the General Fund. The CWA is about 5% and the PSA is about 12%. The full-time 
faculty, CWA, and PSA are about 34% of the General Fund Budget of $420 million. 



 
The remaining 46% or more full-time General Fund employees include administrators and the 
Medical College. UTMC employees are not included in the General Fund. Also, Auxiliary Fund 
employees are not included in the General Fund. The small number of campus police are also 
not included. 
 
The UT-AAUP Executive Board is arranging for Dave Meredith and Matt Schroeder to attend a 
virtual meeting of the UT-AAUP membership to discuss UT enrollment and finances. They 
appeared last year and were very informative. The meeting details will be announced shortly. 
We hope there will be a good turn-out. 
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